
 
 

Kia ora e te whānau 

The budget was released yesterday and there were two major announcements for us as a school. The 
first was the continuation of the Ka ora, ka ako – Healthy school lunches programme for 2024. We are 
also mentioned on page 89 as a community regarding the next steps of our building developments. 
We have been in contact with the Ministry of Education property team and have expressed our desire 
to learn exactly what this means for us. As soon as we know more about both initiatives, we will share 
this information with you all. It is great to know we are still on the radar in Wellington and that our 
Prime Minister has received the gift we sent following our opening pōwhiri.  

Many of you came to watch our students last Friday at the cross country in the morning and the colour 
run in the afternoon. Both events were well organised by staff and enjoyed by students and staff. The 
cross country gave our competitive runners an opportunity to test themselves against each other and 
the clock. I was proud of the effort and determination they each displayed in our first school cross 
country and then again, this week in the Taranaki Secondary Schools Sports Association cross country. 
The afternoon was perfect weather for a colour run and this enabled hundreds of our students to get 
involved in the fun. It was amazing to see the pure joy on the faces of so many of our students as they 
participated in the colour run.  

Next week we will be holding Senior whānau meetings. These meetings are an opportunity for whānau 
teachers, students and parents to review learning goals, check credits for NCEA and discuss what 
learning still needs to happen in Semester Two. Many of you will be aware that these meetings are at 
various times and days, between the hours of 8am – 4pm. You may also be aware that secondary 
teachers have not reached an agreement with the Ministry of Education on pay and conditions and 
are engaging in industrial action. One aspect of the industrial action being taken is teachers only 
working between the hours of 8am-4pm. It is therefore impossible for us to offer appointments to 
whānau outside of these hours. Further details about these meetings can be found later in the 
newsletter. Junior whānau meetings will be held at the end of term for students to review the term 
and confirm module selections for Term 3.  

We are also coming to the time of the year when many of our senior students are thinking about plans 
for 2024 and beyond. Students should keep an eye on school notices so they know when tertiary 
providers and other presenters will be available to discuss options with them. Our careers and 
pathways staff are available to assist students and whānau to explore options.  

Our first Year 7 and 8 winter exchange will take place next Thursday against Highlands. Well done to 
all students who trialled and were selected for teams. I know all our students selected will represent 
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our school with pride, displaying our school values. I am looking forward to seeing them compete and 
making the most of the opportunity given.  

Over the last year we have provided multiple updates in the building space. We are nearly finished 
with all the building work connected to the transition phase of the school. The new food technology 
and endeavour centre rooms have now been completed. Our playground will be ready for use next 
week and the roof remedial work on Dixon, Gray and Te Ramanui is currently being carried out. We 
are looking forward to gaining some of our green space back once site fencing has been removed. The 
next step on our building journey is the master planning phase for our new school. We will keep you 
all posted as to when this will commence.  

This term we have focussed on getting the little things right so our students can focus on their learning. 
Students have been asked to keep cell phones out of the classroom. We are delighted to report that 
many of our students are getting this right. We are thankful for all the conversations that are 
happening at home to support this message in the classroom. Uniform remains a focus and like cell 
phones, most are getting this right. However, we know there are times that it is impossible for 
students to be in the correct uniform (particularly in winter). If your child does need to wear incorrect 
uniform, please send them with a note for their whānau teacher. Our pastoral team do have some 
spare uniform items students may be able to borrow until they can get back to correct uniform.  

One of the major changes made this term was to keep junior students learning within their awa block. 
e.g., Patea, Tangahoe, Waingongoro and Kaupokonui. This change was made to make the transition 
between classes easier. Students still have choices over their learning programme as many different 
modules are still offered, and these will rotate around each awa each term. I am pleased to let you 
know our students have responded well to this change and have embraced being able to stay 
connected to their awa space for most of the week.  

Thank you to everyone who continues to support our school by sharing positive messages in our 
community. We are very proud of our students and staff and know that it makes a massive difference 
to our students’ progress when the community celebrate their successes. If you have specific concerns 
about your student’s learning, please connect with their whānau teacher in the first instance.   

Ngā mihi 

Rachel Williams  
Tumuaki 
 

 
 
 

Our Local MP 
Steph Lewis 
handing our 
shovel to PM 
Chris Hipkins to 
remind him to 
keep our school 
rebuild in the 
forefront of his 
mind. 



 



 

 
 

Please click on the link below to make a booking: 

https://school.interviewbooking.nz/.../school.../5m9N07nrzq 

 

https://school.interviewbooking.nz/schoolurl/school-details/5m9N07nrzq?fbclid=IwAR0Qa4sjomvb0IeSndHRxnLwChA7dmKLTnV4tSdNbUOK67rqcSkeUbFv5Ns


Rostering Home  
1. While students may continue work on currently assigned material, there should be no 

special preparation of work for online platforms for the day they are rostered off. 

2. Other teaching and duties continue as normal.   

3. Rostering does not include out-of-school-hours voluntary extracurricular activities.   

4. Organised camps etc., would be rescheduled around rostering plan. 

5. Year 7/8 student classes continue as normal unless there is a full school strike day. 

 

THIS IS THE ROSTERING HOME PLAN 
TERM 2 DAY/YEAR LEVEL DAY/YEAR LEVEL 

Week 5  Thursday – Year 11 
Week 6 Tuesday – Year 13 Thursday – Year 12 
Week 7 Tuesday – Year 10 Thursday – Year 9 

 
Uniform 
Our Board expects all students to wear correct uniform and our school logo with pride at school and 
out in the community.  

Students must wear the polo and sweatshirt provided. Plain black shoes (no coloured markings) or 
sandals must be worn. Plain black, navy or white socks are acceptable. Plain black shorts, trousers or 
skirts/culottes are to be worn. Almost all students are wearing our uniform proudly. Please continue 
to do this in the coming days/weeks. Families will be contacted by their whānau teachers if there are 
uniform issues from next week. 
 

School Accounts  

Reminder when paying accounts online, please ensure you include the following details: 

TSB Bank Limited – Te Paepae o Aotea Account: 15-3950-0777159-00 
Particulars: [SURNAME] [First Initial] [Student Number] [Reference (e.g., Rugby)]   
Student Number can be found on MyKAMAR on our website 
www.tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz 
 

Measles 
Te Whatu Ora has advised us to ensure that our immunisation records are up to date in light of the 
identified case of measles in a school community in Auckland.  
Te Whatu Ora states you will be protected against measles if you: 
•    had two doses of the MMR vaccine 
•    had measles before 
•    were born before 1 Jan 1969 

Please check the parent portal under details in the medical section to check if your child’s records 
are correct. If you need to make any amendments, please call the school office.  

https://www.tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz/


  



 



 



  



 

An epic display of sports over the last two weeks with interschool competitions and team 
sports played during the week and weekend. 

We have kicked weeks two and three of Term 2 off with the start of our LRA events for both 
senior and junior school at lunchtime.   LRA is run by our school sports leaders who chose the 
event for our junior and senior school to battle it out against other awa.  Mates become fierce 
rivals in the hope to be crowned winners and own bragging rights until the next competition. 
Most importantly awa points are earnt for the overall winner at the end of the year. 

Dodge ball was the competition of choice which we’ve seen awesome participation numbers 
across the senior and junior school. 

Final senior standings 1st Kaupokonui, 2nd Waingongoro, 3rd Tangahoe, 4th Patea. 
Final junior standings 1st Waingongoro, 2nd Kaupokonui, 3rd Tangahoe, 4th Patea. 

We have our Year 7 & 8 sports teams training for the up and coming Highlands Intermediate 
Sports exchange on Thursday, 25 May at Highlands. 

We have Rugby, Basketball, Netball, Hockey, Football, Chess, Table tennis and Indoor Bowls 
participating. 

There will be two more Intermediate exchanges coming up with Devon and Manukorihi. 

School Championship Cross Country and Colour run - Great to see a good number of our 
students participate in our Championship Cross Country event on Friday.   

Thank you to all our parents who helped and showed up to support our kids running on the 
day. 

Colour Run was a successful event, seeing a lot of students enjoying themselves running 
around Hicks Park over obstacles and the popular water feature of the rural fire truck kindly 
organised by Glenn Heather and his team. 

This fun afternoon saw staff and students coming together and building whanaungatanga in 
a positive environment. 

Te Paepae o Aotea had 12 students attend TSSSA Cross Country held at the A&P showgrounds 
on Monday.   

Cold conditions, however the sun came out later.  Well done to all that participated with the 
short notice. 

Best results for each section: 

Yr 9 Girls - Kaitlyn Pennington - 6th  
Jnr Girls - Maddison Sturgeon - 2nd  
Jnr Boys - Carlito Morellon-Anderson - 9th  
Snr Girls - Ebony Kalin - 11th  
Snr Boys - Te Koha Domb - 16th  
 

Sports News 



Netball Representatives 
Congratulations to two netballers who made representative teams. 

Madisyn Pascoe - Taranaki U14 Representative Team 
Charles Bien Jemenez (CB) - Taranaki U16 Mixed Representative Team 

Please email me if students gain honors in representative teams.  It will be great to celebrate 
their success. 

Keep it up all!!!  Thank you to everyone who gets in, support our teams and make it happen. 
Coaches, managers, officials, organisers, parent drivers and whanau.  You guys are amazing! 

 
Vicki Roberts 
Sports Coordinator 
 
 

Up and Coming Events 
Event Date 
TSSSA Netball May 23 (entries close) 
TSSSA 3x3 Basketball Senior June 1 
Waiopehu College Sports Exchange June 6 
TSSSA Squash June 16 
Devon Intermediate Exchange June 15 
TSSSA Senior Festival Day June 16 
TSSSA 3x3 Basketball Junior June 19 
TSSSA Badminton June 22 
TSSSA E-Sports June 27 

  



  



  



  

For Year 7 & 8 students. 
All interested students please see Mr 
Chand or Mr Bernard. 
 





 


